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08th November 2023 

 
School Choir – Young Voices Concert 11th January 2024 

Coach letter 
 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
Thank you for confirming that your child will be attending the Young Voices concert with the EHPS choir on Thursday 11th 
January 2024 which is being held at Resorts World Arena, Birmingham. 
 
We are delighted and very grateful to FEHPS who are contributing half the cost of the coach for this trip. They are always 
great supporters of the EHPS choir and we hope that, in return, you will continue to support them with our Christmas 
Hampers and events such as the Christmas Fair where possible. 
 
The cost for each child for the coach will be £14.50. 
 
Please login to your Parentpay account and pay no later than Friday 5th January 2024.  Please contact the school office if 
you are having difficulties logging into your account.  
 
If your child is in receipt of the Pupil Premium Grant you may be able to access funds to support or pay for this trip. Please 
contact Joanne Long, our School Business Manager, for more information. 
 
I will write to you in the New Year with further details and arrangements for the concert day, but please feel free to speak 
with me should you have any queries. 
 
In the meantime, please encourage your child to practise the songs in the Young Voices music room provided last term. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Fiona Landeman 
Music Lead 
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